Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at the St.Faiths Centre on Monday September 18th.2017
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.M.McDonnell    Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.B.Coe  
Mr.D.Roper
Apologies: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Browne                 Mr.S.Fidler
Public Participation  A resident expressed by e-mail, concerns at the revised Sanders bus times. The Chairman would investigate and report to the Clerk who would write appropriately to Sanders.
a) Police Report None but the police website listed four crimes in May and five in June.
b) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper stated that the NDR completion date had now been put back until at least April with an increased cost likely to be at least 10%. However, the section from Fakenham Road to Holt Road would open before the end of the year. The Council was still looking for £100m savings over four years and the precept for 2018/19 was likely to increase by 4.8%. Broadland was discussing the possibility of merging “back office” services with South Norfolk D.C..

c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler had sent a copy of the minutes of a recent special meeting of the airport committee which would be discussed under item 7.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies as listed above
2. Declarations of Interest






Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting 

Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee

3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the PWLB loan had been received and that repayments would be £768.64 every six months. Work on the cemetery drive had started that day. The cemetery hedge had been cut satisfactorily. Members agreed that the central path should be mechanically brushed after each spraying (3 times/year). Brambles had been cleared from around the dog bin in Mill street and this would be done annually.
5. Planning No applications to be considered.
6. Cycle Track at Horsham Park The Clerk had still received no response from the landowner despite letters and repeated phone calls. He would now writer again with recorded delivery.
7. Airport Masterplan The members discussed the aspirational masterplan and the points made by the special airport committee meeting. They resolved to comment that whilst having no objections to the gradual expansion of the airport they were opposed to the extension of flight times to 1.30 a.m. and the potential increase in disturbance by helicopters.
8. Audit The external audit reported that no matters required the attention of the council.
9. Street Lights A report from T.T.Jones on the damage to certain columns was not clear and the clerk would seek clarification.
10. Street Light in Coltishall Lane The failed lantern was obsolete. The Clerk had received a quotation for replacement and was asked to obtain alternative quotes before a decision was made.
11. Correspondence Mr.Kiddie had reported items being thrown on to his allotment. The Clerk was asked to put a reminder with the next batch of invoices that god neighbourliness was expected from all tenants. Saffron Housing Trust had written offering to work with the Council to identify areas that could be developed for affordable homes. Rachell Scarff had written to say she knew a neighbour who would be interested in joining the council but members felt there was no need to co-opt at this time and this should wait until the 2019 election. She also raised the issue of parking on Manor Road near the crematorium but the Clerk said that unless a path obstruction occurred no parking offences were being committed. A request from Norfolk CAB for financial assistance did not find support. Details of a headstone to be erected in the Blind Lane cemetery had been received and were approved by the Council.
12. Accounts due for payment






Paid during recess







E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£161.33
Mazars

Audit Fee (inc.VAT)


£240.00
T.T.Jones

Lighting Testing (inc.VAT)

£322.98
Anglian Water
Blind Lane



£69.66
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£510.32

Anglian Water
Waterloo



£200.05
Due for payment







Anglian Water
Blind Lane



£45.79
E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£161.33
Norse


Grass Cutting (inc.VAT)

£1174.38
E-ON


Electricity Council Office (inc.VAT
£27.07
J.Graves

Salary & Expenses (inc.PAYE)
£534.33
GJM


Hedge Cutting


£75.00

13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would chase previous reports of hedges and trees needing cutting on Norwich Road, Beck Lane, West Lane and Abbey Road. Churchyard maintenance was causing concern and councillors would inspect and this would be an item on the next agenda. Mr.Bunting would be thanked for his community spirit in clearing litter and cleaning bus shelters.
14. Next Meeting October 16th. 7.30 p.m. at St.Faiths Centre.
